
Civil news: opportunities for housing
and HPCDS services

News story

Expressions of interest are invited from 2018 Standard Civil Contract holders
to deliver Housing Possession Court Duty Scheme (HPCDS) and housing and debt
work.

We are inviting expressions of interest from organisations currently
delivering housing and debt work to deliver services starting as soon as
possible in 3 HPCDS areas:

We are also inviting expressions of interest for the following HPCDS areas
from 1 April 2022:

Bath, Bristol

Lancaster

Stafford

This is for the delivery of HPCDS services until 30 September 2022. This
opportunity is open to all 2018 Standard Civil Contract holders currently
delivering housing and debt services and is not limited to current HPCDS
providers.

Housing and debt work

We are also inviting expressions of interest to deliver housing and debt
contract work in the following procurement areas until 31 August 2022:

This opportunity is open to all holders of the 2018 Standard Civil Contract
and is not limited to current housing and debt providers. There is no limit
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to the number of contracts that can be awarded to deliver housing and debt
services.

When awarding housing and debt contracts, preference will be given to
organisations able to meet all the minimum contract requirements. This
includes having an office with a permanent presence in the corresponding
housing and debt procurement area.

However, we would also be interested to hear from organisations with an
office which is a part-time presence in the corresponding procurement area.

When awarding HPCDS contracts preference will be given to organisations:

How to apply

You can apply by downloading and completing the relevant expression of
interest document from our civil tender page on GOV.UK – see below. The
deadline is midday on 14 March 2022.

Further information

civil.contracts@justice.gov.uk – to return the expression of interest
document

Civil tender activity 2022 – to find out more and download documents

Published 24 February 2022

£2.8 million available for advanced
Radio Frequency (RF) Intelligence,
Surveillance and Reconnaissance (ISR)
innovations

The Defence and Security Accelerator (DASA), on behalf of the Bright Corvus
Project, is pleased to launch a new themed competition called Advanced Radio
Frequency Sensing Integrated Effects and PNT. This competition seeks to find
disruptive innovations that enhance our approach to delivering pervasive,
resilient Intelligence, Surveillance and Reconnaissance (ISR) and agile
effects, supported by Position, Navigation and Timing (PNT) as a Service
(PNTaaS), into future Defence & Security Electromagnetic Spectrum (EMS)
landscapes.
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Key Dates and funding
Up to £2.8 million is available for this competition and DASA expects to fund
15-20 proposals.

Submission deadline: Midday on Tuesday 26th April 2022

Next generation ISR capabilities
One of the most significant, enduring capability challenges MOD faces is
pervasive, full spectrum, multi domain ISR. In an increasingly congested and
complex Electromagnetic Spectrum (EMS), it is essential to develop
capabilities for situational awareness and affecting the adversary systems
that are reliant on the EMS. As a result, a move away from large monolithic
RF sensors, towards spatially distributed solutions that exploit autonomy and
integrate with RF effectors will be part of delivering a step change in
capabilities.

This competition is funded by the Bright Corvus project, under MOD’s Future
Sensing and Situational Awareness (FSSA) Science & Technology (S&T)
Programme. The Bright Corvus project seeks to all deliver change compared to
current ISR capabilities by developing:

advanced, distributed RF sensing
integrated RF effects
provision of PNTaaS

Do you have a solution? Read the full competition document to learn more and
submit a proposal

What innovations are DASA looking for?
The focus of this competition is multi-function, distributed RF Sensing
(including RADAR and Electronic Surveillance (ES) of both communications and
radar bands) to support ISR and the targeting, delivery and post-action
assessment of integrated RF effects. Multi-modal aspects within or between
platforms are welcomed.

Indicative Platforms

Solutions should demonstrate their relevance to Bright Corvus through
contextualised use of platforms or scenarios.

This competition will consider platforms ranging from dismountable (into
buildings of opportunity) or man-portable systems through Unmanned Vehicles
and elements that could be mounted onto manned platforms (including pods).

Indicative Scenarios

Solutions should show how innovations could mature post-project to deliver
benefit in a deployed context. For example:
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Dense urban environment with congested EM Environment (EME)
Contested or disrupted EM environments
Littoral coastal defences
Operating at significant range from mission base
Operating across mountainous/valley systems

Competition challenges
Challenge 1: Distributed RF Sensing

This challenge area seeks innovations that detect, recognise and identify
entities of interest as well as locate and track them in complex physical and
EM environments. Solutions should focus on novel technology and techniques
distributed across numerous sensors that collectively provide better overall
performance than current monolithic counterparts and at lower individual
costs.

Challenge 2: Integrated Sensing & Effects

This challenge area seeks innovations that advance integration of sensing
with RF effect delivery at range or within challenging environments. For
example, increasing automation, intelligent application of resources and
understanding and orchestrating Electronic Warfare missions across
distributed resources.

Challenge 3 – Integrated Sensing & Effects Enablers

This challenge area seeks enablers to core systems, including antennas, power
and modularity. Proposals should demonstrate potential to unlock a step
change in how we operate and deploy a variety of different future systems.
For example:

antenna and front end circuitry developments
modular system design approaches
new power technologies to enable small multi-function, sensor/effector
systems

Challenge 4: PNT as a Service

In this challenge area, proposals should include evidence of how they enable
distributed RF sensing and effector concepts through novel PNT technologies,
PNT fusion and dissemination techniques, and resilience to or detection of
disruptors.

Challenge 5 – Novel Concepts and Architectures for advanced RF Sensing and
Effectors

This challenge area seeks proposals that inform development of secure,
autonomous coordination of sensor/ effector units across multiple platforms
to maintain continuous sensing, tracking or effect delivery in a deployed
scenario.



Learn more about the challenge areas in the full competition document.

Have questions? Join our upcoming webinars
Briefings & Dial-in sessions for Competition Launch

Date: Thursday 03 March 2022

Join this session for further detail on the competition, the challenge areas
and potential solutions. You will also have a chance to ask questions in an
open forum.

Register here.

A series of 15 minute one-to-one teleconferences

Date: Tuesday 8 and Thursday 10 March 2022 Sign up for a one-to-one
conversation with a competition organiser to ask any questions you have about
the competition and submitting a proposal.

08 March. Register here.

10 March. Register here.

Submit a proposal
Do you have a solution or novel approach that may help us move towards
spatially distributed, pervasive, sensor systems?

Submit an idea and help inform DASA and the MOD’s Bright Corvus Project on
developing enhanced ISR into future defence EMS landscapes.

Read the full competition document to learn more and submit a proposal.

Higher and Further Education Minister
Michelle Donelan speech on the Augar
Review

Thank you all for joining us today.

I want to begin by thanking Sir Philip Augar and his panel, whose tireless
work and commitment to the future in higher and further education has enabled
us to deliver this announcement today.

The Secretary of State has cut right to the heart of why these reforms are so
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important, and I will come onto the specific transformational changes these
reforms will bring about in a moment.

I want to start by reiterating something I said to sector leaders very
recently.

Our world class higher education system is one that millions of people rely
upon.

There are extraordinary people out there – some of whom perhaps haven’t even
been born yet, whose ability to reach their potential relies on what we as a
Government do today to secure the future of higher education.

Sustaining, future-proofing and improving higher education is one of the
surest ways to guarantee that the UK flourishes, in a world where skills are
more important than ever.

And we should be under no illusion that the UK’s world class status in higher
education is a fragile commodity.

We are competing in a global higher education market, and one in which
students and taxpayers expect quality, transparency and fair access.

Our commitment to these three key pillars of world class higher education are
why 4 of the top 10 universities in the world are in the UK.

It is why two thirds of British unicorn companies were founded by graduates
of British universities.

And it is why on average, our system has produced a Nobel prize winner every
year for the last two decades.

I have been clear from day one that none of this is possible without
investment.

Spending as much time on university campuses as I do, you see that every
penny that goes towards a piece of industry standard equipment, or towards a
new seminar room, is utilised by a real person who is trying to change their
life through education.

Every lab, library book, study space and contact hour matters to a student’s
future.

Our relentless focus on quality is what has led us to where we are now, and
it is why today I can announce that we will be investing almost £900m of new
money in higher education over the next three years.

And for context, this is the largest increase to higher education grant
funding for almost a decade.

£750 million will go towards delivering high quality teaching, facilities and
equipment and expand the UK’s provision of high-cost, high-return subjects
that will in turn drive our economy in the future, including the growth of



strategically important STEM subjects, and turbocharge something I am
particularly passionate about – degree apprenticeships.

And on top of this, we are putting disadvantaged students at the forefront of
our reforms.

I was the first in my family to go to university, and having grown up in an
area where I saw so many talented people left out of higher education, I am
determined to keep up the momentum for change.

So we are investing up to £75m in a new national state scholarship.

Talented students from disadvantaged backgrounds will be given the extra help
that they need to achieve their dreams through education.

We also know that there are some people who need a second chance, an
opportunity to get into higher education through a less conventional route.

Often this route is through foundation years, but we think it is unfair that
some of those who take advantage of this transformational opportunity have to
pay over the odds.

So we are reducing the fee limit for foundation years to make them more
accessible and more affordable for those who need a second chance.

Remember that last year, 18-year-olds from disadvantaged backgrounds were 82%
more likely to go to university than in 2010.

And right now, as I speak, there are more young people from disadvantaged
backgrounds studying in higher education than ever before in our history.

This is a government, that believes our higher education system can be world
class and inclusive at the same time.

It is also important that every student should have confidence in the
knowledge that their investment in their future represents good value for
money.

Under current plans, tuition fees are set to rise over the next two years in
line with inflation.

This comes just as students have overcome the difficulty and hardship of the
pandemic, and are finally getting back on track.

Students tell me on my visits across the country, that they want to know the
fees they are paying are fair, and that the amount they have to borrow is
kept at a level that maintains the long term employment benefits of attending
university.

So I am pleased to announce a further two year freeze on tuition fees.

This means students are getting better value courses while simultaneously
borrowing less to pay for them.



In fact, as a result of 7 years of fee freezes, a student finishing their
course in 2024/25 will need to borrow over £5,000 less than they otherwise
would have to.

But as with any form of borrowing, we need students to have confidence that
the investment they make in their education is fair and supports the system
that benefits them.

So on top of tuition fee freezes, we have gone even further to ensure a
fairer deal for students.

I can announce today that interest on new student loans are being overhauled,
to ensure that no new borrowers from the academic year 23 – 24 onwards will
repay more than they borrowed in real terms. We are going further than the
Augar report recommended.

For me, this has been a very personal mission and one that students
themselves have told me would be a real boost for them personally.

It puts to rest the issue of student loan interest rates, which do not fit
with a fair, common sense student loan system, and it delivers on our
manifesto commitment.

Combined, these reforms represent a significant real terms reduction of up to
£11,500 in the amount that students borrow.

And the result is clear to see: quality is going up, while students will
graduate with less debt.

Investment is going up, while interest rates are going down.

Access for the disadvantaged is going up, while foundation year costs will be
capped.

It’s a comprehensive fair package that gives a clear message to students and
universities, that our world class higher education system values them.

But of course, decade-high investment for higher education and money saving
reforms for students
are not possible without a sustainable finance and funding system that is
fair for both students and the taxpayer.

Rebalancing the student loan system is more than just a moral obligation.

It is now an absolute necessity.

Consider the fact that as of April 2021, the UK’s student loan book stood at
£161bn.

That is enough money to pay the entire English population’s annual council
tax bill 5 times over.

In fact, there are actually 150 countries whose entire GDP is smaller than



our student loan book.

And without intervention, that figure is estimated to reach over half a
trillion pounds by April 2043.

And More than three-quarters of students who started a full-time
undergraduate degree in 2020/21 are currently not forecast to fully repay
their loan.

Consider what that means for a graduate who completed their degree in their
early 20s.

Just when many are reaching their peak salary age: – where they reap the
greatest financial reward from the taxpayer’s investment in their higher
education, and – they have their loan written off and handed back to the
taxpayer to deal with.

In fact, despite most taxpayers having never attended university, they are
paying nearly half of every pound issued as a student loan, and we ask them
to foot the bill precisely at the moment that graduates are most likely to be
able to contribute.

I believe, that we should have a fair deal for the taxpayer and students.

Today we are setting out that as graduates enjoy the benefits of higher
education for longer in their careers,

the taxpayer is right to expect that repayment terms should reflect this.

For new loans, we will bring repayment terms more in line with modern career
lengths, with graduates eligible to contribute back to the system for 40
years depending on their earnings. Just as the Augar report recommended.

We are also announcing a new £25,000 repayment threshold – which will be
introduced for new borrowers from 2023 – meaning graduates will make at least
a modest contribution to paying back their student loan once they start
benefitting from it.

This still means that graduates will not start paying back until they have
reached well over the median young non-graduate starting salary of £21,500,
ensuring that graduates have a financial gain from university before they
start contributing back.

For context, under this new threshold, a graduate earning £28,000 a year
would repay around £17 a month, and remember that following our interest rate
overhaul, they would never be asked to repay any more than they had borrowed
in real terms.

What underpins both the effectiveness and the necessity of these important
updates are our measures aimed at improving outcomes for graduates as we
continue to drive up quality.

Bringing repayment terms and thresholds more in line with the changing nature



of modern careers means that we have to look at how we can guarantee quality,
and protect that graduate earnings premium that attracts so many people to
higher education in the first place.

In response to the recommendations made by the Augar panel, we are going to
be seeking views on exploring the use of targeted student number controls as
a possible option to stem the growth of low quality courses.

It is also right that we have the conversation about low level minimum
eligibility requirements, which could be a return to the old requirement of 2
‘E’ grades at A Level or equivalent, with exemptions of course including for
mature students.

Real social mobility is not achieved by pushing young people into university
if they are not ready.

To do so, is doing them a disservice especially as this increases the
likelihood they will drop out, but equally we should not be closing the door
but helping them to prepare for university including with a foundation year
or helping them pursue an apprenticeship or Further Education.

We need to leave the one size fits all system in the past – and focus on what
is best for each individual.

And to be crystal clear by consulting on targeted student number controls,
the Government is not taking a position on what the proportion of people
going to university should be.

There is no correct answer – we need to stop the obsession with targets and
quotas.

Rather than focusing on an arbitrary target, I believe that the goal should
instead be on ensuring that every option on the table is high quality.

For Higher Education this means continuing our focus on completion rates and
courses leading to graduate jobs.

So we think it is right that we have an open conversation with the public
about whether we should to continue to allow pockets of poor quality courses
to grow uncontrollably, whilst remaining fully committed to enabling choice,
investment and growth in the rest of the sector.

Graduates and the taxpayer deserve to know that the Government has their
interests at heart, and we will encourage an open debate on measures that
could help drive up positive outcomes for students.

To all those with a view or a stake, we want your input on both of these
important issues.

We have of course already consulted on the proposal for post qualification
admissions, and having carefully considered all responses, we have decided
not to proceed with PQA.



Though an idea with noble intentions, the evidence was not conclusive nor was
there consensus that it would overall, be a fairer system and help the
disadvantaged.

In addition, the major disruption to both the school and university system
would also be inappropriate at a time when teachers, students and lecturers
are all recovering from the impact of the pandemic.

We believe instead that it is more effective to advance fair admissions
through other means and, last November, I announced a major overhaul of the
Access and Participation Regime, which John Blake is now taking forward
within the Office for Students.

We are also working with UCAS, Universities UK, the Office for Students and
others to reform personal statements, tackle conditional unconditional offers
and increase transparency in advertising – all of which we will continue to
do.

The final part of today’s announcement is our consultation on the Lifelong
Loan Entitlement delivering a key recommendation of the Augar review.

As part of the Prime Minister’s Lifetime Skills Guarantee, the LLE will be
introduced from 2025, providing individuals with a loan entitlement to the
equivalent of four years of post-18 education to use over their lifetime.

It will be available for both individual modules and full years of study at
higher technical and degree levels, regardless of whether they are provided
in colleges or universities.

Under this new, flexible skills system, people will build up learning over
their lifetime and have a real choice in how and when they study to acquire
new life-changing skills.

They will have the opportunity to train, retrain and upskill as needed in
response to changing skills needs and employment patterns.

So from 2025, we will have lifelong learning accounts.

Individuals will be able to log in online and they will find a learning loan
entitlement worth the equivalent of four years of post-18 education to be
used on any studies they choose.

Their fund can be used to study flexibly, module-by-module, as-and-when they
want throughout their life.

LLE turns education from a narrow, set destination into to an accessible,
flexible journey.

It is a journey that can stop and start when you like.

Above all, it is a system that will support a life long learning culture that
will improve opportunities, support businesses and in turn increase our
productivity.



Our LLE consultation is a huge opportunity to allow everyone to take part in
the discussion, and it will help us to realise the transformational potential
of LLE.

This is taking place alongside our large scale reforms to Further Education
set out in the Skills for Jobs White Paper last year – the first half of our
response to the Augar Review.

We want to make sure that students, regardless of their level of education,
are equipped with the skills they need to progress, on whichever pathway
suits them best.

We are also investing £3.8bn more in Further Education and skills over this
Parliament, giving a real vote of confidence our mission to level the playing
field between academic and technical education.

I want to finish with a brief look at what all of our announcements today
mean for an individual student looking at higher education.

If you are thinking about going to university in the coming years, you can do
so, knowing that you have access to world class learning that is going to
stay world class.

If you are disadvantaged or had a tough time in education previously, you
have scholarships, affordable foundation year courses and unprecedented
career pathways at your fingertips.

And thanks to our quality and transparency drive, including new minimum
thresholds for drop-out rates and progression to graduate jobs, you will know
with confidence that your course will reward you professionally.

With all these incredible opportunities ahead, you also know that you can
benefit from all of this without paying a penny until you start to
financially benefit from your qualification.

When you do start to contribute, you will never have to pay back more than
you borrowed in real terms.

It is a package of reforms that is a fairer deal for students, graduates,
universities and the taxpayer all at once.

We are giving universities investment, stability and clarity.

We are giving students quality, transparency and value.

We are giving taxpayers better returns, value for money and confidence in the
system.

Together, our reforms today solidify the UK as the best place in the world to
study in higher education.



Foreign Secretary statement on Ukraine
situation: 24 February 2022

Press release

Following Russia’s announcement that it would conduct a military campaign in
Ukraine, Foreign Secretary Liz Truss has issued a statement.

Foreign Secretary Liz Truss said:

Russia’s assault on Ukraine is an unprovoked, premeditated attack
against a sovereign democratic state. The UK and our international
partners stand united in condemning the Russian government’s
reprehensible actions, which are an egregious violation of
international law and the UN Charter.

Over recent weeks, the Russian government have repeatedly denied
their hostile intent towards Ukraine. At the same time, they have
massed troops, launched cyber-attacks, and staged false pretexts
and provocations. Today, the Russian government has shown that it
was never serious about engaging in diplomacy – focussed only on
deceit and furthering their territorial ambitions.

We are urgently convening discussions with our allies and partners
to coordinate our response. Together we will hold the Russian
government to account.

We have always been clear there would be massive consequences and a
severe cost for any Russian military incursion into Ukraine. As a
result of their actions, we will today launch an unprecedented
package of further sanctions that we have developed with our
international partners.

To ensure the security and defence of all our Allies, we will
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continue to work together to make sure that Russia cannot further
undermine European stability.

We will continue to support the Ukrainian government in the face of
this assault on their sovereignty and territorial integrity.

The UK and the international community stand against this naked
aggression, and for freedom, democracy, and the sovereignty of
nations around the world. We hold the people of Ukraine in our
hearts and minds at this terrible moment in their nation’s history.

Published 24 February 2022

Prime Minister’s address to the nation
on the Russian invasion of Ukraine: 24
February 2022

PM addresses the nation on the situation in Ukraine

Shortly after 4 o’ clock this morning I spoke to president Zelenskyy of
Ukraine to offer the continued support of the UK

because our worst fears have now come true and all our warnings have proved
tragically accurate

President Putin of Russia has unleashed war in our European continent. He has
attacked a friendly country without any provocation and without any credible
excuse

Innumerable missiles and bombs have been raining down on an entirely innocent
population

A vast invasion is underway by land by sea and by air.

And this is not in the infamous phrase some faraway country of which we know
little

We have Ukrainian friends in this country; neighbours, co-workers

Ukraine is a country that for decades has enjoyed freedom and democracy and
the right to choose its own destiny

We – and the world – cannot allow that freedom just to be snuffed out. We
cannot and will not just look away.
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It is because we have been so alarmed in recent months at the Russian
intimidation that the UK became one of the first countries in Europe to send
defensive weaponry to help the Ukrainians

Other allies have now done the same and we will do what more we can in the
days ahead

Today in concert with our allies we will agree a massive package of economic
sanctions designed in time to hobble the Russian economy

And to that end we must also collectively cease the dependence on Russian oil
and gas that for too long has given Putin his grip on western politics

Our mission is clear

Diplomatically, politically, economically – and eventually, militarily – this
hideous and barbaric venture of Vladimir Putin must end in failure

And so I say to the people of Russia, whose president has just authorised a
tidal wave of violence against a fellow Slavic people

The parents of Russian soldiers who will lose their lives.

I cannot believe this is being done in your name or that you really want the
pariah status it will bring to the Putin regime

and I say to the Ukrainians in this moment of agony

we are with you we are praying for you and your families

and we are on your side

And if the months ahead are grim, and the flame of freedom burns low

I know that it will blaze bright again in Ukraine

because for all his bombs and tanks and missiles I don’t believe that the
Russian dictator will ever subdue the national feeling of the Ukrainians and
their passionate belief that their country should be free

and I say to the British people and all who have heard the threats from Putin
against those who stand with Ukraine

we will of course do everything to keep our country safe

We are joined in our outrage by friends and allies around the world

We will work with them – for however long it takes – to ensure that the
sovereignty and independence of Ukraine is restored

because this act of wanton and reckless aggression is an attack not just on
Ukraine

It is an attack on democracy and freedom in East Europe and around the world



This crisis is about the right of a free, sovereign independent European
people to choose their own future

and that is a right that the UK will always defend.


